
CYNGOR CYMUNED – TREUDDYN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held Tuesday 20th December, 2022 at Hafan Deg Community Centre 

       Treuddyn for 7.00pm 
 

1.  CHAIRMAN: Cllr. C. Hughes  
 

2.  PRESENT: Cllrs. A. Marshall, J. Smith, D. Roberts, R. Craknell, E. Bech & C. Metcalf 
 

3. APOLOGIES: C. Swan (vice-chair), G. Short & B. Jones 
 

4. PUBLIC SESSION   6.50pm to 7.00pm 
One member of the public present. 
The Chair welcomed Cllr. K. Cracknell to the meeting who is representing Nercwys Community Council.  
Cllr. K. Cracknell is present this evening to discuss vehicles travelling over the Terrig Bridge towards Mold.   
 
5. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

   None declared. 
 
   6. MINUTES OF THE MEETING  - 15th November 2022 
  The minutes were adopted as a true and correct record. 
 Proposed: Cllr. D. Roberts                       Seconded: Cllr. C. Metcalf 
 
 a) Matters arising from the minutes 
No matters arising. 
 
7. CCTV – QUEEN STREET PLAY AREA 
Installation of CCTV 
Cllr. A. Marshall reported he had met with a contractor, who is going to come back with costing’s. Tenders went 
out to three Contractors in which two couldn’t do the specified job. The Tender Information was sent to a fourth 
Contractor. 
 

8. COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH - North Wales Police. 
To discuss updates regarding the application process. 
A reply from Mr John Morris – Community Speed Watch Manager. Confirming two applications have been 
received and are currently being processed, due to Mr Morris’s current workload everything is moving slow. 
If everyone has submitted their application there should be six volunteers. 
Applications can be sent by mail. 
The Clerk to follow up the number of applications submitted. 
 
9. PLANNING 
Ref: FUL/000686/22 
Proposal: Construction of a Detached Garage 
Location: Lacombe, Corwen Road, Treuddyn, Mold, CH7 4LF 
TCC Comments: 
No Objection 
 
10. PLAY AREAS 
Queen Street Play Area –Treuddyn. Proposed ‘Small Wheel Play’ No update or costing has been received. 
Clerk to follow up. 
A site meeting with Mr Richard Roberts, Aura Play Design Officer - to be arranged to discuss upgrading the ‘Keep 
Fit’ apparatus. 
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  11. MONTHLY ACTION PLAN 
Matters raised with FCC Streetscene. 
The action plan was discussed and updated. 
It was reported the lack of salt piles on Ffordd-y-Felin in between the salt bins. 
Cllr. A. Marshall to ask FCC the criteria for salt piles in Treuddyn Ward. 
 
12. NERCWYS ROAD 
Travelling over the Terrig Bridge towards Mold. 
To discuss inadequate signage warning motorists of the ‘Blind Brow’, over the last couple of months there has been 
a number of accidents.  
Cllr. K. Cracknell was invited by the Chair to speak on the issue. 
Cllr. Cracknell commented, “ Nercwys C.C wanted the road speed dropped to 40mph but this is not going to 
happen. When travelling approximately 100mtrs past Terrig Farm towards Mold the road is a mess, potholes, 
uneven surface and flooding. 
The road has been resurfaced further along but work hasn’t commenced on this particular section. Nercwys C.C 
fully supports anything that can done to improve road safety along this stretch”. 
 
Treuddyn residents use this road as the main route to Mold and can be very busy. Travelling down the Terrig Hill, 
the road narrows over the bridge, there is a ‘Blind Brow’ just before the Junction of Ffordd Talwrn. If driving too 
fast towards the top of the hill, the road is not wide enough for two vehicles. 
 
It was agreed to arrange a site visit with FCC Officers and inform Nercwys C.C . 
 
13. TCC CHRISTMAS LIGHT COMPETITION 
Judging results. 
First Prize £50 – Brimham, Treuddyn 
Joint Second £25 – Four properties in Glasdir, Treuddyn (Numbers 1, 2, 7 & 9) 
Joint Third £20 – Ffordd Top-y-Rhos & Dolgoed, Ffordd y Llan, Treuddyn 
 

14. CORRESPONDENCE 
1. Email received from N. Wright with reference to the repair of the Notice Board on Mynydd Du and what is   
causing the delay. 
The Clerk reported one of the doors that had blown off should have been fixed and put back on the notice board, this 
will be followed up. 
As stated in the November Minutes a new Notice Board has been agreed for Mynydd Du. 
The Chair has passed the Clerk’s number to the Joiner but no call has been received as yet. 
2. FCC Mr Gareth Owens – Chief Officer Governance. Re: Visits to Town and Community Councils. 
An update given regarding the visits by the Independent Members of the Standards Committee to Town/Community 
Council meetings to observe practice and gain an understanding of how local Council business is conducted. 
The content of the letter was read to members in the case of the last reported visits. With reference to the last 
paragraph where Council’s discuss grants that have been allocated by the Council, there is an exemption within the 
code which allows Town and Community Councils to vote on grants below £500 in value and requires them to 
declare only a personal interest. The Clerk will speak with Mr Owens to clarify. 
 
15. STREET LIGHTING  
1. Street Light out – Opposite Dove Cottage, Queen St, Treuddyn.  
Cllr. A. Marshall reported the fault on the FCC app. 
 
16. INVOICES FOR PAYMENT 

 Cheque Number     Vat     Total 
 1817 Scottish Power 30/09/22 to 31/10/22 £57.94     £347.65 
 1818 FCC Street Light    nil     £197.50 
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 1819 Staff Salary November   nil     £591.43 
 1820 HMRC Tax Month 7 & 8  nil     £235.20 
 1821 Christmas Light Comp 1st Prize  nil     £50.00 
 1822 Christmas Light Comp Joint 2nd  nil     £25.00 
 1823 Christmas Light Comp Joint 2nd   nil     £25.00 
 1824 Christmas Light Comp Joint 2nd  nil     £25.00 
 1825 Christmas Light Comp Joint 2nd  nil     £25.00 
 1826 Christmas Light Comp Joint 3rd   nil     £20.00 
  S. Rogers 
 1827 Christmas Light Comp Joint 3rd   nil     £20.00 
  B. Lade     
 1828 R. Cracknell – Spring Bulbs  £4.92     £29.50 
 
 17. COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS REPORT 
 1. Ffordd-y-Odyn Junction meeting Min-y-Ffordd. Markers still require attention. 
 2. Report of pot-hole on Ffordd-y-Odyn 
Action:  Cllr. D. Roberts reported the issue on the FCC app 
 3. It was stated the A5104 is a lot quieter now the average speed cameras are in place. 
 

 
   
 The Chair wished everyone a “Happy Christmas’ and closed the meeting at 9.15pm                   
 
 
 
   …………………………………… 

Chairman 
17.01.2023 
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